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Background
• December 2015—City entered into a four-party agreement to 

implement the mitigation requirements of TxDOT and the Federal 
Highway Administration (FHWA) in the Hilcrest Area:

• Port of Corpus Christi Authority
• Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT)
• Corpus Christi Housing Authority

• Project remained on hold for several years due to the Harbor Bridge 
Buyout Program occurring in the area

• September 2021—Professional Services Agreement awarded to 
Halff Associates to design plans for:

• Washington Coles Park
• TC Ayers Park
• Ben Garza Park
• Dr. H.J Williams Park
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
- After the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) determined the need to replace the Harbor Bridge, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) approved the Final Environmental Impact Statement for the bridge’s design and construction on November 2014. 

- On March 5, 2015, a complaint was filed on behalf of two Hillcrest residents with the FHWA Office of Civil Rights. The complaint alleged the new bridge would have discriminatory impacts to minority residents of the Hillcrest and Washington-Coles communities.   


- In response, the FHWA Office of Civil Rights required additional project mitigation before they would agree to issue the permit to construct the new bridge. The mitigation arrangement, also known as the Voluntary Resolution Agreement, allocated approximately 10 acres of greenspace to the City and earmarked $2.5 million ($1.3 million park improvements and $1.2 million bike trails) dollars of federal funding to create or improve recreational areas for the residents of Hilcrest and the City as a whole.  

On December 16, 2015, TxDOT, the City of Corpus Christi, the Port of Corpus Christi, and the Corpus Christi Housing Authority entered into a Four-Party Agreement regarding the FHWA’s mitigation requirements. The  purpose of the Four-Party Agreement was for TxDOT’s to delegate required mitigation responsibilities to the local entities. 

Over the last two years, city staff as been working with Halff and Associates, Dykema, and TxDOT to develop plans to meet the needs of the FHWA and our residents. Before you is a draft of that plan for your consideration.  



Area Map

• Project Scope: 
o Establish appropriate Level of 

Service

o Create Park Program 
Development Plan

o Identify necessary hike and bike 
trail connections

• Total Proposal: $15.98 million
o State/Federal - $2.5 million 
o Bond (City) - $ 3.5 million
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